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“Down with Poverty, down with discrimination!”

Members of the al-Ukbi Tribe erect  a protest tent against the authorities’ harassment

demanding the right to create an agricultural community on their ancestral land

In these days of the holiday commemorating the Jewish people's emergence from slavery to liberty we, members of the al-Ukbi Tribe and citizens of the state of Israel from its very inception, decided to embark on an accelerated struggle against the authorities’ harassment.  It is intolerable to continue enduring gross discrimination in the land that has been our land from time immemorial. 
Therefore, we have decided to erect a protest tent where we can receive guests who are willing to listen to the story of the al-Ukbi tribespeople, citizens of this state, and we expect to receive our guests at the protest tent in al-Arakib and at the tribe’s present residence in Hora. We will tell and show our guests our sorrow at this intolerable situation, in the hope of gaining their support for human rights and our struggle for a better future: specifically, the creation of our own village on our own land.

In front of our eyes, enormous government resources are spent for the creation of “Giv’ot Bar,” a community earmarked for the settlement of Jews on al-Ukbi tribal land that was our fathers’ and their fathers’ fathers’. Looking in the other direction, we can see how, in another part of our ancestral land, the government has brought in bedouins of another tribe, Tarabin al-Sana, whom the authorities want to remove from where they now live, in order to expand the affluent Be’er Sheba suburb of Omer. We have nothing against either. The whole of our legitimate and elementary demand is to be allowed to create an agricultural community on the part of our ancestral land that is still free: an agricultural community of our own, rather then being “concentrated” into the government’s “bedouin townships,” a “solution” that  is completely objectionable.  

We know the place where we want to settle like the palm of our hand. There the necessary infrastructure—a road, electricity and water lines—already exist. All that is needed is for the authorities, who are responsible to our present difficult situation, is to take the appropriate decision. That is what we struggle for in our protest tent.

The public—and also the representatives of the government authorities—are hereby cordially invited. Have a Happy Passover!

For further contacts and coordination of visits call Nuri al-Ukbi, Chair of the 

Association, at +972 (0)545 465–556 or +972 (0)8 915–1425.
